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6th August 2013
Dear Sir/Madam
Application Ref:
13/00052/SO

Location: Bicester Golf and Country Club, Akeman Street, Chesterton
Proposal: Screening Opinion – Two storey extension to existing hotel with roof accommodation to form 51 bedrooms
I write with reference to your planning application reference 13/01102/F received on 19 July 2013, and this is our response to a ‘screening opinion’ made under Regulation 5 of the Town and Country Planning (Environmental Impact Assessment) (England and Wales) Regulations 2011 as to whether the above proposal requires an Environmental Impact Assessment (EIA). The 21 day response period has been taken from the date of receipt by this Authority.
The Local Planning Authority has considered the application as submitted and is of the opinion that the proposed development falls within the description provided within Schedule 2, paragraph 12(f) of the EIA Regulations 2011 (golf courses and associated developments) and, being an area over 1 hectare, it exceeds the criteria set out in the schedule.

However, an EIA would only be required if the particular project in question is judged likely to give rise to significant environmental effects. In order to determine this, some assistance is provided by supplementary guidance within Circular 2/99.  Essentially the Circular suggests that there are three main criteria of significance:

i) major developments which are of more than local importance;
ii) developments which are proposed for particularly environmentally sensitive or vulnerable locations;

iii) developments with unusually complex and potentially hazardous environmental effects.
Despite the site area, as this is a project which amounts to an extension to existing premises within an established confined site area, it is considered that this proposal would not have more than local importance.  There are no notable ecological or environmental constraints that would suggest that this is a particularly environmentally sensitive or vulnerable location.  Further the nature of the development is not considered to be unusually complex not would it lead to potentially hazardous environmental effects No emissions would be produced and it is unlikely that the proposal would give rise to complex, long term or irreversible impacts.  
In the opinion of the Local Planning Authority, having taken into account the criteria in schedule 3 to the EIA Regulations 2011, it is considered that the proposed development is unlikely to have significant effects on the environment and does not, therefore, require the submission of an Environmental Statement (ES). 

This letter constitutes the Local Planning Authority’s formal ‘Screening Opinion’ of the proposed development under Regulation 5 of the Town and Country Planning (Environmental Impact Assessment) Regulations 2011.
Yours sincerely
	Cherwell District Council
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Banbury

Oxon

OX15 4AA
	Cherwell District Council
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